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NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT 
 

TENTATIVE ORDER NO. R9-2016-0064 
ASSESSING ADMINISTRATIVE CIVIL LIABILITY AGAINST  

SAN ALTOS-LEMON GROVE, LLC 
 
The California Regional Water Quality Control Board (San Diego Water Board) has prepared 
Tentative Order No. R9-2016-0064, assessing administrative civil liability in the amount of 
$603,232 against San Altos-Lemon Grove, LLC, for violations of the Construction General 
Storm Water Permit during the period December 2014 through September 2015 at the Valencia 
Hills Construction Project in Lemon Grove. The San Diego Water Board anticipates considering 
and acting on the Tentative Order at its August 10, 2016, meeting scheduled to be held in 
Mission Viejo, California.  The Notice of Meeting and Agenda for the August meeting will be 
publicly available at least 10 days prior to the meeting.   
 
Document Availability 
The Tentative Order is available online at:  http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sandiego/water-
issues/programs/compliance. Interested persons may also receive copies of the Tentative Order 
by visiting the San Diego Water Board's office at 2375 Northside Drive, Suite 100, San Diego, 
California 92108-2700, weekdays between 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. 
 
Submission of Written Comments 
The San Diego Water Board invites written comments on the Tentative Order.  The San Diego 
Water Board has already conducted and closed the evidentiary hearing in this matter.  The 
Board has thoroughly evaluated and carefully considered the materials in the record, including 
all written submittals for this matter and has deliberated on the evidence received during the 
hearing and in the record.  No new evidence will be accepted and parties and the public are 
discouraged from restating objections or arguments.  The San Diego Water Board is particularly 
interested in any factual errors the parties or the public may find in the Tentative Order.   
 
Written comments on the Tentative Order must be received by noon on Monday, August 1, 
2016.  Written comments should be submitted via email to sandiego@waterboards.ca.gov in 
text searchable Portable Document Format (PDF) or Microsoft Word format.  Written comments 
may also be submitted via regular mail to the San Diego Water Board office at 2375 Northside 
Drive, Suite 100, San Diego, CA  92108.  Please indicate Tentative Order No. R9-2016-0064 in 
the subject line.   
 
Contact for Further Information  
Please contact Ms. Deborah Jayne at 619-521-8050 or at deborah.jayne@waterboards.ca.gov 
of the San Diego Water Board Advisory Team for this matter for more information.  Please bring 
the foregoing to the attention of any person known to you who would be interested in this 
matter. (Issued July 20, 2016) 
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